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President’s Message                                                                                                                                     
Lou Gardner 
2025 President, Roosters & Roosters Foundation 
 

Dear Roosters Brothers and Sisters, 
 
I hope this message finds you well. First, I want 
to extend my deepest gratitude for your 
dedication and support in making our mission a 
reality. Your hard work and compassion truly make a difference 
in the lives of those we serve. 
 
As we move forward, we have two exciting fundraising events 
coming up, and we need your help to make them a success! The 
OCFWC on March 29 and OC Marathon on May 2-4 are not just 
about raising money—they’re about bringing our community 
together, spreading awareness, and making a lasting impact. 
 
Whether you can volunteer your time, contribute resources, or 
help spread the word, every effort counts. With your passion and 
commitment, I know we can reach new heights and provide even 
more support to those in need. 
 
Please join us in making these events unforgettable! If you’re 
available to help, kindly let Penny or Alison know.  Let’s come 
together once again and show the power of what we can achieve 
as a team. 
 
Thank you for all that you do. I look forward to working with 
you to make these fundraisers a huge success! 
 
Louis Roybal Gardner  
Roosters President, 2024 

Vice President’s Message 
Larry Greene                                                                                                                 
 
2025 OC Food and Wine Celebration 
  
Hello Roosters, 
 
The planning is in full swing for this year’s 
OCFWC. We expect it to be bigger and better than ever. Our 
new location at the Festival of the Arts venue in Laguna 
Beach is a destination location for many people in Southern 
California. 
  
We are excited to announce that we will have one of the 
premier event bands in Orange County, Pinch Me, playing at 
the event. 
  
The ‘Wine Team’ is working hard on new vendors and 
sponsors to make this the most successful event in many 
years. So, tell friends and family to save the date now: 
Saturday, March 29th, 2PM to 6PM! 
  
We still need a few more volunteers to work the event. Please 
check your email for the SignUp sheet from Penny Strenger. 
  
See you there! 
Larry Greene   
OCFWC Chair & Roosters Vice President 

Ambassador’s Corner 
 
Fellow Roosters, 
 
You've all done an incredible job of increasing our membership by sponsoring our newest 
Ambassadors into the Roosters Organization. Be sure to welcome them when you see them at our 
events and send a text or give them a call:  

 
 
As Ambassador Chair, I am looking forward to working with Joann 
Leatherby and Greg Bates to put together an ambassador luncheon 
this summer which will include the 2023/2024/2025 new members 
along with past presidents and the current board members. 
Stay tuned for more information as it becomes available. 
 
Davi Wilson 
Ambassador Chair 2025 

Prem Balani 
BJ Borgen 
Jeramy Gordon 
Shannon Rodriguez 
Cindy Shin 
Ginny Davies 
Dave Welch 





Roosters Store! 
 
You can still order MERCH from our online Store! 
Roosters’ store is open to order  
Under Armour shirts and Richardson 112 Twill/
Mesh Snapback hat – all embroidered with 
Roosters’ logo. 
Prices include taxes and shipping! 
Orders will be shipped in batches once a month, so 
get yours this month! 
 
Our supplier is.... 
Cedarstream 
https://stores.cedarstream.com/
roosters_foundation/shop/home 

Rooster February Birthdays 

 

Buy them a cocktail!! 

Davi Wilson  
Shannon 

Rodriguez 

Chad Hall Penny Strenger Doug Richards 

https://stores.cedarstream.com/roosters_foundation/shop/home
https://stores.cedarstream.com/roosters_foundation/shop/home


 

Saturday, March 29, 2025 

3 – 6 pm 

NEW LOCATION: Festival of Arts   

Laguna Beach 
 

It’s our 15th Anniversary of the OC Food and Wine Event!  Join us at our new 

location in Laguna Beach, hosted at the Festival of Arts Pageant of the Masters. 

Enjoy premium wines, spirits, and live music while engaging with passionate 
winemakers and experts. Enjoy gourmet hors d’oeuvres from local restaurants and 

decadent desserts. Sip, swirl, order your favorites, and bid on exclusive auction 

items for an unforgettable event! 

Don't miss out on early bird pricing! Get your tickets now for just $95—

offer ends February 14  (regularly $105). 
 

• ALL INCLUSIVE tasting festival of wine, spirits, craft 

brew and delicious eats to HELP Roosters Help Kids! 

• Fan favorite, "Gus's World-Famous Fried Chicken" 

• event website: www.ocfwc.com 

• Purchase at 

https://ocfoodandwine.eventbrite.com/ 

 

 

Scan to  

Buy 

TICKETS 

 
Each ticket purchased Helps Rooster Help Kids  www.roosters.org 

Roosters Foundation, a 501(c)(3), tax-exempt, non-profit organization which supports small 

charities that feed, protect, and educate children and their families. A volunteer organization 
dedicated to making generational change to benefit disadvantaged children in OC.  
 

 
Please contact our team with any questions at 949.677.3404 or ocroosters@cox.net  

 

 



Charity Committee 
 

You are cordially invited to attend the first 
charity committee meeting for 2025! 
The date is Wednesday, February 26, and the 
location is King’s Fish House in 
Huntington Beach. The time is 6:00 p.m. 
 

The committee is open to all members. Please 
attend if you are interested in being on the 
committee this year, or if you are just curious 
and have questions. We are the people who 
pass out the checks to the charities at the end of 
the year, and trust me, it feels good! 
 

I do need to know if you will be attending so that I can make a 
reservation, so please let me know in advance. If you cannot make the 
meeting, please let me know that you are interested in helping out this 
year, so that I can include you in other correspondence and meetings. 
 

RSVP on your Evite!    https://evite.me/vBtA2xnyJh 
 

See you on February 26th!  
 

Jill Caron-Rauen, 
Charity Chairperson 
Work: 714-536-8603   Cell/text: 714-552-4216   jill@jdcaron.com 

Jill Caron-Rauen 
Charity Committee Chair 

Dues are Due! 
 

You should have received your DUES invoice 
which was due by December 31st. 
If you have not already attended to this, please 
take a moment to do so ASAP! 
Pay on Website www.RoostersFoundation.org  
 
All other Roosters bills needing to be paid, 
please forward to  roosterspayables@gmail.com 
This way it has a specific email and will not get 
lost in all the communications 
 
Thanks, Jessie Bullis, Secretary Treasurer  

Speaker’s Corner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jan 9th Luncheon was a success!   
Gary Kutscher, Event manager of the Hoag Marathon 
Running Festival was our guest speaker.      
 
We are a sponsor of The 
Marathon!  The more we 
participate, the more money 
we will receive!  It will be 
held on May 2nd 2025. 
Please visit their web site to 
see more details: 
https://ocmarathon.com/ 
 
Gary explained how we can 
earn from $2-10,000.00 by 
recruiting runners, register to 
run ourselves and recruit 
sponsors to support you if you 
run.  See our section in Crow 
of schedule of the weekend 
and QR code how to donate.  
 

At our next luncheon. 
What’s a better way to 
celebrate Valentine’s Day 
than to enjoy some 
beautiful photography 
taken by our very own 
Rooster, Bleu Cotton?   
Enjoy stories and images 
from his 40 years as a 
photographer. You do not 
want to miss this lunch!  
 
Your Speaker Chair, 
Bleu Cotton 



Roosters Out and About 
 
Flash Mob! 
January 28 a few happy Roosters descended on 
Terrace by Mix Mix, one of our wonderful 
supporters, to show appreciation and enjoy the 
evening! 
 
Thank you Chef Ross.   
We are thrilled to announce that Chef Ross has 
signed up to our Chefs event on Sept 28th!  
 
We plan on every 4th Tuesday. Please check evite 
and rsvp so we can have a headcount for Chefs!  

Roosters Charities in the News       
 

 
John Hinson delivered a 2024 grant check for $11,000 to Hope 
Harbor. Pictured beside John is Jenna Arroyo, Sea Glass Facility 
Manager, along with two of the girls currently living there. Sea 
Glass is the home for the girls and Rip Tide is the boys home. The 
grant will be used primarily for food and other home supplies in 
both homes. 
 
Hope Harbor began as an emergency crisis shelter for teen 
runaways. Through the years, Hope Harbor has evolved into a 
unique, preventive-care program providing temporary housing 
(12-18 months), mental health care, academic support, and all 
basic necessities to at-risk, homeless, or runaway teens in 
California. More than just temporary relief, Hope Harbor not only 
stabilizes these teens but brings restoration to the entire family 
unit before their teen ends up on the streets or becomes a ward of 
the court system. 
 
 
Michael Krever presented Friendly Center with their 2024 grant 
check for $9,500 while volunteering recently.   

 
In 2024 we distributed: 
 

Advance ! on to College $8, 500.00 
Family Promise $11,000.00 
Devil Pups $8,500.00 
Fish For Life $8500.00 
Friendly Center $9,500.00 
Fristers $10,000.00 
H.O.P.E. $11,000.00 
Hope Harbor/Laurel House $11,000.00 
Parentis Recipients of golf tournament: 
Stand Up for Kids $11,000.00 
Summer Harvest $11,000.00 



Hoag Marathon Running Festival 

  

Gary Kutscher, Event manager of the Hoag Marathon Running 
Festival was our guest speaker at the Jan 9th Luncheon.  
 
Rob Ward has arranged for Roosters to be one of the 25 charities 
that will receive proceeds from this event. 
It will be held on May 2nd 2025. 
Please visit their web site to see more details. https://
ocmarathon.com/ 
 
Gary explained how we can earn from $2-10,000.00 by 
recruiting runners, register to run ourselves and recruit sponsors 
to support you if you run. 
 
Schedule: 
Friday, May 2nd - 3-7pm 
Lifestyle & Fitness Expo –  OC Fair & Event Center - 88 Fair Dr. Costa Mesa CA 
Saturday, May 3rd - 10-5 (Expected attendance 25,000; Roosters will have a booth to recruit new members.) 
Kids Run the OC – 8:00am 
Lifestyle & Fitness Expo – 10am-5pm OC Fair & Event Center - 88 Fair Dr. Costa Mesa CA 
Celebrate OC – 2:00pm-7:00pm – Enjoy brands and bands and sports teams from the OC. 
Celebrate OC 5K – 5:30pm 
Sunday, May 4th 
OC Lifestyle & Fitness Expo – 10:00am-5:00pm - Over 75 Fitness and Fun 
Brands 
Full & Half Marathon – 5:30am 
Half Marathon - 6:30am 
Ultimate Finish Line Party at the OC Fair & Event Center – 7:00am-12:00pm 

ARE YOU READY FOR SOME 
VINO??? 
 

We are gearing up for what promises to be one of the BEST Roosters 
Wine Tastings EVER!!! 
 

Save the date March 29th. 
 

We'll be going to beautiful Laguna Beach where the renowned Pageant 
of the Arts is performed. The entry point to the pageant is where our 
event will take place. This over the top location will be a huge draw 
due to its variety of activities, the beach, art galleries, restaurants, bars, 
unique boutiques, etc. 
 

Pricing will come out soon but let your family and friends know to 
save this date...you might consider this a holiday gift. 
 

We look forward to seeing you there!!!   - John Trapani 

Roosters Membership Booth At Tustin Sip & Stroll Saturday, February 22nd 1- 4pm 
 

Rob Ward, Leah Ward, Shannon Rodriguez, Alex Rodriguez, and Stephanie Bauer, will be pouring wine at the Tustin Sip & Stroll 
inside Johnny Jeans at 401 El Camino Real, Tustin, CA 92780.  

  

The Tustin Sip & Sroll is a fun event with Wine, Beer, Food and Entertainment.  For more information: https://www.flipcause.com/
secure/cause_pdetails/MjIzMTU2 

 

We do not need any more volunteers, but it would be nice if Roosters can support this event.  This is a ticketed event, and you can 
purchase your tickets here: https://www.flipcause.com/secure/event_step2/MjIzMTU2/291823 

 

This event is a major fundraiser for Tustin Community Foundation (TCF).  Rob Ward has forged a partnership with TCF, and they 
promote our events in their newsletter and in their email list campaigns.  It was TCF that helped Roosters become the Beneficiary 
of the 2024 Tustin Street Fair and Chili Cook-Off.  Being the Beneficiary of that event earned Roosters $7,000 that we were able to 
distribute to our charities. 

 

So, buy a ticket and come out and support those that support Roosters! 

https://www.flipcause.com/secure/cause_pdetails/MjIzMTU2
https://www.flipcause.com/secure/cause_pdetails/MjIzMTU2
https://www.flipcause.com/secure/event_step2/MjIzMTU2/291823


Notes from 
Alison Cotton, Communications Director 
 

Our communications team uses: 
• Evite (Download the Evite App on your Phone) 
• Facebook Group (Download the Facebook App on 

your Phone) 
• Constant Contact (Make sure our Crow Newsletters 

are not going to your email JUNK folder) 
• Our Member Directory is on our website in a 

Members Only Section 
• Instagram – LIKE and SHARE our posts! 
• YouTube – Please subscribe and watch! 
       https://www.youtube.com/@roostersfoundationofoc  
Thank you in advance.  
RoostersCommunicationsDirector@gmail.com   
or txt 949-254-6563  

Roosters Charitable Fund Endowment  
 
The fund guarantees that the Roosters Foundation's mission of helping Orange County's children will continue 
forever. Thanks to the generosity of supporters, this endowment creates a steady stream of income that will 
always be available to fund programs that make a real difference in the lives of these local children. 
 
Want to help? Scan the QR code to donate directly to the Roosters Charitable Fund Endowment. Your 
contribution, whether a one-time gift or a monthly donation, will ensure that the Roosters Foundation can 
continue its vital work for generations to come. 
https://www.oc-cf.org/funding-opps/roosters-foundation-charitable-fund/ 

https://www.oc-cf.org/funding-opps/roosters-foundation-charitable-fund/


Membership 

 
We are off to a great start for membership.  At the January Board meeting we approved our newest 
Rooster, Dave Welch. 
  
Please join me and welcome Dave to the Roosters and drop him an e-mail, text, or 
voicemail; dave@bspokestyle.com, (714) 767-4380. 
  
I am also pleased to report we have collected 81% of our 2025 membership dues.  If you have not paid your dues yet, 
please get them paid so that we can continue to fund all the fun we will have in 2025. 
  
In 2025 we will have the Rooster membership booth at the following events: 
Tustin Sip N Stroll, February 22nd. 
15th Annual Roosters Foundation OC Food and Wine Celebration, March 29th. 
Orange County Marathon, May 2nd to May 4th. 
  
If you have an event that you need the Roosters membership booth at, please contact me ASAP so that we can get it on 
the schedule. 
 
If you have a prospective member, have them contact me at 
rward@eis.agency or 949-274-6274 
 
Sincerely, 
Robert F. Ward 
Membership Chair Cherri Farah 

Gary Eisenberger 
Margarita Martin 
Mark McDonald 
Dan Pederson 

Floyd PickrellSmith 
Stephanie Bauer 
Penny Strenger 

Honorary Roosters - we are happy 

to have the ongoing support of the  

Roosters Social - February 20, 6:00 PM 
 

Procurement party at Benchmark Restaurant! 
601 E. Santa Ana Blvd, Santa Ana, CA 92701 

 
We will gather for the social while bringing gift 
certificates to raffle off at March 29 OCFWC 

 
Don’t forget to bring a Gift Certificate to your favorite restaurant! 

 
Joan Leatherby & Greg Bates, Social Chairs 

Please check your emails for the “EVITE” providing details on the socials scheduled for each month. 

Mike Wiley took this beautiful photo while enjoying a peaceful Newport 
Beach Sunset 
 
 
Roosters are generous! 
Recently, I saw two Roosters and their spouses out to dinner. I could tell 
they were having a great time. Then, I saw something remarkable. The two 
Roosters pooled their money and called the waiter to their table. I 
presumed as they whispered to the waiter that they told him to give the 
money to the table across the way, which had a couple and their two young 
children and do it anonymously but ask them to pay it forward to others. It 
looked like they were proud of what they did. Is this what Roosters do? 
Can you guess who these two Roosters are?   - Gary Draper 



President’s Awards Banquet 2024 
 

Our Social for January was the President’s Awards Banquet. See below photos of awardees, 
and on the next page a letter from Rooster of the Year, Rob Ward 

 
 

Rob Ward – Rooster of the Year Davi Wilson – New Member of the Year 

Jon Giberson – Board Member of Year Lou Gardner – Outstanding Vice President 

Roosters Board of Directors 2025 Roosters Board of Directors 2024 



A letter from Rooster of the Year, Rob Ward 
 
 
There is no such thing as Rooster of the Year without a flock of 
other Roosters standing in support with that member. 
  
For me, there is no such thing as Rooster of the Year without: 
  
• Dan Stone introducing me to the Roosters and sponsoring me for membership. 
 
• Gary Draper encouraging me to get involved, encouraging me to join the Board, and 

introducing me to the Tustin Community Foundation that runs the Tustin Street Fair 
and Chili Cook-Off. 

 
• Greg Bates and the 2024 Board.  Anytime I volunteered to do something; Greg and the Board enthusiastically 

supported me and gave me the freedom and flexibility to execute… and anytime I was “voluntold” to do 
something; Greg and the Board enthusiastically supported me and gave me the freedom and flexibility to 
execute…  

 
• All the Roosters who took my call that started with, “Hey, can I get your input on something?” 
 
• All the Roosters and their spouses that came out and volunteered with me at the Tustin Street Fair and Chili 

Cook-Off; Stephanie Bauer, BJ Borgen, Peter Haaker, Chad Hall, Lou Gardner, Leslie Gardner, Jon Giberson, 
Scotty Giberson, Jeramy Gordon, Kelsi Gordon, John Hinson, Maggie Hinson, Pat McAuley, Rick McAuley, 
Paul Robidoux, Dan Stone, Leah Ward, and Davi Wilson. Together we covered (24) 4-hour shifts and raised 
$7,000 for our charities. 

 
• Penny and Alison who are an integral part of the Roosters organization and who have so much tribal 

knowledge.  Any time I would volunteer for something I would turn to them and say, “How do I do this?”  And 
they would reply, “Well this is how Craig Boardman did it, this is how Stan Smith did it, this is how Michael 
Krever did it, this is how… did it.”  And I was then able to follow in the footsteps of Roosters who have set the 
example. 

 
• Jon Giberson who took me under his wing and brought a smile to my face any time I saw him.  I remember one 

time at a luncheon I noticed that he had a black name badge and when I asked how he got it, he said “I was 
Rooster of the Year.”  And damn it, I knew right then and there I just had to get me one. 

 
• The support of my wife Leah.  For every hour I gave to the Roosters, Leah put in at least an 

hour herself.  Whether that was behind the scenes helping design fliers and banners, or standing right beside 
me volunteering on the frontlines.  And any time I told her I was going to do this or that for the Roosters, and if 
she was okay with the time I would have to redirect from family and work, she simply said, “Yes, I think you 
should do that and let me know what I can do to help.” 

  
So to all of the Roosters, their spouses and friends that stood in support of me, the Rooster of the 
Year award belongs to each and every one of you.  I simply accepted it on all of our behalf. 
  
And last, I just want to say… 
 
I write this in gratitude, the least that you deserve! 
  

Rob Ward 
Rooster of the Year 





 

Culinary Heroes! 
 
 

Thank you to all of the generous chefs and restaurants who helped us raise over $288,000!   
 

You are invited to join the planning committee, and mark your calendars for sept 28th 2025! 
 
Please visit these restaurants and let the chefs know you are a Rooster! 
 

 Chef Eric Samaniego and Michaels on Naples 
https://www.michaelsonnaples.com 
 

 Chef N’tasha Delgado and Chef Jemille Cruz and Old Ranch Country Club  
https://www.invitedclubs.com/clubs/old-ranch-country-club 
 

 Chef Ugo Allesina and Prego 
https://www.pregooc.com/ 
 

 Chef Alan Moran and The Pacific Club 
https://www.thepacificclub.org/ 
 

 Chef Ross Pangilinan and Catering by Mix Mix 
https://www.mixmixkitchenbar.com/ 
 

 Chef Nick Weber and Populaire Modern Bistro 
https://www.populaireoc.com/ 
 

 Chef Alfonso Ramierz and Leatherby’s Café Rouge 
https://www.patinagroup.com/leatherbys-cafe-rouge/about 





Roosters of Orange County 
17602 17th Street Suite 102-252, 
Tustin, CA 92780 
 
www.roostersfoundation.org  

Roosters Creed 
An organization that stands for friend-
ship, fellowship, charity and good times.  
It stands for busy,  worldly people who 
take the time to give those less fortunate 
a helping hand.  It stands for warmth, 
strength, and shared laughter. 
 

Mission Statement 
To facilitate and encourage lifelong 
friendships while performing charitable 
works on behalf of children in need. 
 

Mission Statement for the Roosters 
Foundation of Orange County 
To raise necessary funds for disadvan-
taged and at-risk children in the Or-
ange County area and to support public 
and private programs with necessary 
services for children in need. 
 

We respectfully request that all Roosters and the 

friends of Roosters patronize the businesses and 

establishments that support and foster Roosters 

charity causes.  We are grateful! 

Crow Editor 
Peter Smith 

Birthdays? 
Anniversaries? 
Marriages? 
Congratulations? 
For sale? 
Need? 
Lost? 
Found? 
 

This is your FREE 
SPACE for classifieds! 

Rooster of the Year - 2024 
Rob Ward  

http://www.roostersfoundation.org

